
        STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

     SELECTMEN 

           MEETING MINUTES APRIL 29, 2024 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Steve Goldsmith and Ron 

Profaizer.  

Steve Goldsmith inspected and passed  the poured footings and electric conduit for Dave Brooks.  

Dave Brooks requested written CU figures for 113 Farm Rd. for 2 acres and CU figure for 105 Farm Rd for 

removal of 2 acres for a May 15th 2024 closing date. Mr. Brooks also asked about the she size 

requirements no t needed for a building permit. Steve Goldsmith stated 10 ft x 10 ft or a 100 sq ft.  

Steve Goldsmith also inspected the Jones solar site.  

Steve Goldsmith will draft letter requesting DD214 from resident.  

Karyn Hagen spoke with the selectmen about purchasing a new laptop  computer for the Supervisor’s of 

the Checklist for the next election cycle. The selectmen will permit her to make the purchase herself with 

reimbursement from the town.  

Steve Goldsmith worked on septic quotes for the Highway Garage. Frank Lucuis for $22,785 and MME for 

$20,914. Questioned if both included loaming and seeding. He will also talk with Forrest Septic about 

amending the septic plan for the state. Requesting a meeting at the Highway department to discuss the 

project.  

Laura Barrett dropped off letter for Tree Agent subdivision and approved subdivision plan. The 

subdivision did not meet the recording deadline of April 1st, 2024 and will not be included on the 2024 

spring tax warrant. 

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed payroll. 

Steve Goldsmith motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen 

agreed to accept the minutes as presented.  

Signed Intent to Excavate for LBJ Land Lease. Number 24-437-02.  Copy emailed to DRA. Hard copy to be 

mailed to DRA with check. 

The selectmen reviewed the quotes for the furnace upgrade to propane. The selectmen decided to have 

a requote for TM 9Y furnace for comparison. Steve Goldsmith will have  L & G requote for the furnace 

and the propane cost.  

The selectmen signed the letter to Mark Gross requesting he resubmit the applications for two Lots 

being returned to Current Use status. The application did not meet the April 15th, 2024 deadline and 

could not be included for 2024 Spring tax warrant.  



The selectmen reviewed quotes for the Highway garage bathroom. Steve Goldsmith motioned to accept 

the quote from Zak Payne for $10,980.00 for the bathroom. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The 

selectmen agreed to accept the motion.  

The selectmen researched  the  documentation of the retention ponds and roads per the suggestion of 

the Planning Board on Cider Mill Road. Deeds of Mark Howard and Anne Pratt on file. Ron Profaizer draft 

of questions for Gary Kinyon . 

Ron Profaizer is working on the high speed internet with Jeff McIver for inclusion of state list.  

Ron Profaizer submitted dates from NHMA for forms due. Discussed Inventory of Property due date.  

Ron Profaizer discussed current Right to Know Laws pertaining to the town.  

Steve Goldsmith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 

adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 P.M.  

 

 

 

 


